
 

 

                                            BAS MEETING MINUTES 
                                            MAY 14,2008 
                                            HOBBY TOWN USA LONGMONT,CO. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:03 P.M. by President Greg Hine with 14 members present. Greg asked for a 
reading of last months meeting minutes. Secretary Rudy Glick read the minutes. Motion by Al  Coelho with 
a second by Tony Kilwein  to accept the minutes as read. Motion voted and passed. 
 
TREASURE REPORT--- Ken Jochim reported the following 
BAS Checking                                                                                            2966.41 
Field CD                                                                                                  10000.00 
Field Fund                                                                                                    690.70 
Jr. Training Fund                                                                                         914.62 
 
Overall Total                                                                                        $ 14571.73 
 
OLD BUSINESS-- Field clean up day  is still scheduled for Saturday May17 Augie Bruno will bring stain 
for the benches and tables, need  rakes, shovels and weed whackers to complete the job.. Starting time will 
be 9:00 A.M. Tony Kilwein reported the parking lot drag is missing. Fun fly is going to be held on Saturday 
June 7. Greg Hine is going to be the contest director with help from Mel Kooy. The events will be dead 
stick landing, roll the dice, limbo and balloon bust. Greg will send  e-mail to members at a later date. There 
will be a photo session at the lake on May 19th hope to have a good turnout  of float flyers. Boulder Senior 
Center will be taking the pictures.. It was noted there will be no float flying on Monday June 1. New hours 
for flying combat at the field will be Thursday evenings. Greg reported the Longmont club open house for 
their new field southeast of Dacono will be on Saturday June 21. 
 
NEW BUSINESS-- Greg handed out copies of the new updated By-laws for the club, A brief discussion 
was held on the new changes.  Ken Jochim made a motion with a second by Tony Kilwein to accept the new 
updated  By-laws. Motion voted and passed. A new membership application form was updated by Al 
Coelho. Tony Kilwein will have copies made of the new application form for distribution. Gregg stated he 
is going to contact a professional paving contractor to get an estimate on fixing cracks in the runway and 
also check on an overlay for the pit area. Greg also asked for help for the newsletter publication. A 
discussion was held on a weather station for field . Ken Miller and Tony Kilwein are going to check on cost 
and  technology available to see if it is feasible. Alex Bozanic has a G3 flite simulator for sale. Mike Guliza 
will put it on our webb site. Mike stated if any club member has something for sale to contact him and he 
will put it on the webb site. 
 
SHOW AND TELL-- Tony Kilwein displayed  an electric model made by Apex  He has 300 watts of power 
which combined with an 11x7 prop gives him 3 lbs of thrust. The model weighs 2 lbs so it will go vertical. 
It is a arf kit which cost $80.00. 
 
Respectfully submitted Rudy Glick. 


